Todd County Migrant Education Summer Plan Narrative 2017

This year's planned summer programming for K-12 students will begin on June 4 and will continue through July 7. It will include home based programming, day camps and field trips designed to help students explore colleges and careers, social studies, science and the arts while working to maintain their skills in reading and math. The overall theme of this year's summer programming is Finding Buried Treasure.

We plan to maximize interest and engagement by including field trip experiences that support our summer learning goals. We will attend a production of the Pirates of Penzance at the Roxy Regional Theater in addition to visiting the programs at the Tennessee College of Applied Technology on June 14th. We are also working with the Naturalists at Pennyrile Forrest State Park and with the education staff to develop hands-on learning opportunities for our students including map reading and geocaching on June 20. We also plan to visit the Nashville Zoo on June 28th which will allow students to complete projects by locating and visiting the animal they have researched.

Students will be completing a cross-curricular unit based on the Pirates of Penzance. They will explore the concepts of theatrical interpretation, stage directions, operatic terms, pirate lingo, nautical vocabulary, and the science and math of leap year. We plan to visit the Todd County Library and the City-County Park. We will offer swimming lessons and water safety instruction at the pool at Pennyrile Forest and the Voth family home with the assistance of the extension office staff, migrant staff and other district-approved volunteers.

We have secured the facilities at Petrie Memorial UMC in Elkton as our home base for in-district activities. If new students are located after formal programming is over, the Advocate will provide in-home services. We have planned to work with our local county extension agents to provide additional diverse, hands on activities that encourage health and wellness. In addition, students will utilize ETA Summer Learning Kits, Scholastic Summer Learning Loss Prevention materials along with other materials customized to the student's current reading and math achievement levels. These will be used primarily in the homes to individualize skill work. Staff will visit homes regularly to provide feedback and guidance.

All middle school students will be invited to participate in the middle school Drone themed camp provided by the West Region MEP. This will be held June 27-30 at Kentucky Dam Village in Gilbertsville. The region is covering all costs associated with the camp except transportation to and from the camp and basic supplies students might need for an overnight camp (e.g. swimsuit). Likewise, all high school students will be invited to participate in the West Region's High School Student Leadership Institute at Murray State June 4-10. Our local program is responsible for ensuring campers get to and from the camp, but all other expenses are covered by the Regional Office. Our local program will also need to provide basic supplies students may need for overnight camps.

The summer program will conclude with a parent meeting on July 27th. This will be an opportunity for parents to provide feedback, students to celebrate their success in summer learning and to receive school supplies for the upcoming year. Parents will also be offered strategies for promoting literacy and math competency in the home.

Three and four-year-old students will be served in their homes. Readiness skills will be addressed (e.g. concepts, language, self-help). ETA Summer Learning kits are available for preschoolers as well and will focus on kindergarten readiness. Out of school students will be offered adult education referrals, GED and/or English as a Second Language tutoring, life skills and/or parenting for school readiness services. Students are interviewed about their educational goals and we design service around those needs.

There will be intentional emphasis on generating as much funding as possible. MEP funding comes directly from enrollment numbers, so group programming will end on July 7th. This will allow the Advocate/Recruiter the time necessary to recruit workers and their families as they arrive for summer employment (e.g. cutting tobacco). Efforts to coordinate locating workers and families with local farmers and other service agencies will be an integral part of summer duties.

Summer Learning Program

I am pleased to announce plans for this year's summer learning program!

Home Visits - June 4 - June 26

We're planning to visit the families at home. We will offer books and materials for your child to use during the summer. We will develop a plan of activities for your child to do to maintain his or her level of reading and math skills during the summer break. Students will keep a log of their activities and will turn them in on July 27th.

Day Camps and Field Trips

We will provide transportation to these activities:

June 14 - Field trip to the Tennessee College of Applied Technology, McGreggor Park and the Pirates of Penzance Junior musical at the Roxy Theater in Clarksville

June 15 - Day Camp in Elkton

June 16 - Day Camp in Elkton

June 19 - Day Camp in Elkton

June 20 - Field trip to Pennyrile Forest State Park

June 28 - Day Camp in Elkton

June 29 - Field trip to the Nashville Zoo

Family Day/Parent Meeting

July 27 - 10:00 AM at Chaney's Dairy Barn, 9191 Nashville Road, Bolwing Green, KY We will not provide transportation but can offer \$20 gas gift cards for each family who makes the trip.

Only for students entering 9th - 12th grades:

Student Leadership Institute June 4 - June 10 Murray State University

Only for students entering 6th - 8th grades:

Drone Science June 27 - 30 Kentucky Dam Village State Park

Call or text me with any questions.

Mrs. Laura 270-265-9422 (oficina) 270-604-5091 (celular)

Actividades del Verano

¡Estoy muy contenta de anunciar planes para el programa de aprendizaje del verano!

Visitas a las Casas - el 4 de junio al 26 de junio

Planeamos en visitar las casas de las familias. Ofrecemos libros y materiales para su niño a utilizar durante el verano. Vamos a discutir un plan para su niño a mantener su nivel de lectura y matemáticas durante el verano y ofrecer ayuda con sus estudios. Los estudiantes mantendrán un registro de actividad para presentar el 27 de julio.

Campamentos y Viajes

Proveeremos transporte a estas actividades:

el 14 junio - Visita a Tennessee Career and Technical, el Parque McGreggor y la obra de teatro "Piratas de Penzance" en Clarksville

el 15 de junio - Campamento en Elkton

el 16 de junio - Campamento en Elkton

el 19 de junio - Campamento en Elkton

el 20 de junio - Visita al Parque Pennyrile Forest

el 28 de junio - Campamento en Elkton

el 29 de junio - Visita al Zoo

Actividad Familiar/Junta de Padres

No proporcionaremos un autobús, pero les daremos tarjetas de gas de \$20 a familias que asisten. Estudiantes deben presentar sus registros de actividades. el 27 de julio - Chaney's Dairy Barn, 9191 Nashville Road, Bowling Green, KY

Solo para los alumnos que entran a 9º al 12º grado:

Instituto de Liderazgo Estudiantil - el 4 de junio al 10 de junio Murray State University

Solo para los alumnos que entran a 6º al 8º grado:

Ciencia de los Drones - el 27 de junio al 30 de junio Kentucky Dam Village

Llámeme con cualquier duda.

Mrs. Laura 270-265-9422 (oficina) 270-604-5091 (celular)